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Dannee Newton

FangDan@aol.com, 
When I was in the 8th grade Olney experienced the big drought.   While at the University of Illinois I took a class on Ecology.  I produced a paper on Olney's water problem and the professor said in those days, "In the future we Americans will realize that the Russians are not our 'big problem.'  A much larger problem will be the need for clean, plentiful WATER."

    My father, who worked at the First National Bank in Olney, used to read the Wall Street Journal every day.  One day he noticed an article stating that the Federal Government had set aside money for water conservation and that any area needing more water should notify Congress.  Dad immediately contacted George Shipley, our Congressman, who  requisitioned the money for Olney's big lake.

Dannee Newton

 Class of 1958

Jim Dale-Class of 1940 

and Herma Jenner Dycus-Class of 1936


Ice Plant, etc.

   In a recent email from Ann she asked if I knew anything about an ice
house at Olney. I remembered a few things, looked up some material, made
some inquiries, and Herma filled in with other information.
   At Olney we referred to the ice facility as the "The Ice Plant,"
apparently because they actually made ice there in contrast to
facilities that just stored ice. In earlier days ice was obtained in
winter by sawing it from frozen lakes and ponds and stored in buildings
called ice houses. In the houses the frozen blocks were stored in thick
layers of sawdust and they stayed frozen into the summer months. Of
course, the ice was not pure.
   According to Olney history, in 1893 the "ice plant" at Olney was
established by a corporation headed by Edward S. Wilson who had come to
Olney from Palestine, IL. At that time the population of Olney was
3,987. The plant was located on South Whittle Ave. slightly south of and
across the street from Wilson pond. They made ice and stored large
numbers of apples since there were many orchards in the area at the
time. Later under the name Egyptian Packing Company the plant also
engaged in meat packing. In later years a Vincennes Company bought the
plant and it became the Ebner Ice and Cold Storage Company. History
indicates that Edward S. Wilson mentioned above bought land which is now
Vernor lake and he engaged a civil engineer to plan for building a dam.
At that time Fox Creek was the only water supply for Olney and it was
not sufficient. Mr. Wilson was the owner of a large show-case home that
was located on Locust Street near where it intersected with North
Elliott Street. I delivered the Daily Mail there as a teenager and
always remembered its magnificent appearance.
   In previous Memories people have written about ice boxes and the
horse-drawn ice wagons, and what a treat it was to get a small piece of
ice from the wagon when the blocks were chipped apart. I called Hack
(Harry) Brauer to see what he could tell me about the ice and coal
business. He said that there were two businesses in town that sold ice
and coal. One was owned by Cal Kent, and the other was that of the
Brauer family. The Brauer business was located at 315 North Walnut and
was called Brauer & Son. The Brauer represented his grandfather and the
Son was his father. Their telephone number was 47, thus they were one of
the older businesses in town. 
   Hack said they had 3 or 4 horse-drawn ice wagons that delivered to
all parts of town. Hack and his older brother John Alden, and his
younger brother Bernard, all drove one of the ice wagons in the summer.
They got their ice at the Ebner plant and it came in 300 lb. blocks that
were scored so they could be chiseled into 50 lb. blocks with an ice
pick. With the ice card that you hung on your front porch you could
order any amount you wanted. Most ice boxes were in the kitchen or on a
back porch and the delivery man took it directly into the house since
houses were not locked in those days. The ice man carried the ice with
large tongs that had sharp points. Some houses had built in ice boxes in
the kitchen that also had an opening on the back porch where the ice
could be deposited without going into the kitchen.  
   In addition to delivering ice, Brauer & Son also had a sizeable
insulated storage building at their N. Walnut location where their coal
yard was located. You could buy ice there and Hack said that his dad
would go there on Sunday morning for people who needed ice over the
weekend. 
   The horses and wagons were kept on a small farm located on N. Walnut
across the street from the Haven Hill Cemetery. In addition to ice,
Brauer also sold and delivered coal from their Walnut St. location. The
coal was delivered by trucks and was usually shoveled down a chute into
a basement coal bin. Without a basement the coal would be put into a
coal shed, usually located on an alley behind the house. This meant you
had to go outside to get your coal in a coal bucket and it was
inconvenient if it was raining or snowing. 
   Back to ice boxes. In the winter some people used a window box
instead of an ice box. It was just a wooden box built outside the
kitchen window. It was about the same temperature as that occurring
outside. You opened and closed the window to access the food stored
there. It was OK except when it got really cold and the food in the box
might freeze. It did eliminate the need to buy ice in the winter. 
   We are really fortunate today with refrigerators having built in ice
and cold water dispensers, and gas-fired furnaces with automatic
thermostats. However, it was fun watching the horse-drawn ice wagons.
Shoveling the coal was not fun.

Jim Dale, Class of 1940

Herma Jenner Dycus, 

Class of 1936 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------_
George Roth

Gsroth2@psbnewton.com
 Ann, you are one of the best citizens and friend anyone could have.  What you are doing for all of us is worth more than money.  Everyone looks forward to the next edition like a continuing story of their life.  
I am sure you receive many e-mails telling you this but I want to tell you, thank you one more time.

George Roth
Tom Gallagher 

GallagherTFSr@aol.com 

I remember our home in Olney, 128 East Locust, between Walnut and Fair streets.   Our family rented it from the widow Shultz who owned three houses on our block in addition to her own, just around the corner from us on Fair Street.  Our place was a two story red brick house with three small bedrooms and our only bathroom on the top floor, a living room, dinning room, kitchen and breakfast room on the first floor and a full basement.  We also had a detached one-car garage.  The house was heated by a stocker coal burning furnace and radiator system and it was not air conditioned.  We had a small front yard, almost no side yards at all and an ample fenced in back yard where we sometimes kept a tiny vegetable garden in one corner.  In the summer we also had a patch of mint growing in a shady spot under our breakfast room window – we put it in our iced tea and it was very refreshing.  I also grew a variety of colorful gourds on our backyard fence that we used as table decorations in the fall and for craft projects.  As you faced our house, our neighbors to the right were the Day’s with their two young sons and to the left, the Yogy’s, an elderly couple.  There was a large vegetable garden just across the street for our house.  And to the right of that my classmate, Judy Ritter and her family lived in a two-story white frame house our first year in Olney.   Then the Ritters built a new house and Janice Crow, also a classmate, and her family moved in across the street.  I was quickly smitten by Janice but too awkward to do much about it beyond making a fool of myself. 

I remember how spoiled I was as an only child and how fortunate I was to have had such a loving family.

I remember the bubbly Becky Tennyson and how exciting it was to kiss her while we parked in front of her house late in the evening after going to a dance together.  Years later I married a “Becky” but I seem to have favored girls named “Becky” even then.

I remember a boy named Ivan Garrett who always looked sad, was so poor he could not afford decent shoes for school and who died of some common illness before graduating from junior high.  And I remember how cruel we were to a few outcast kids.  But I can’t remember anymore how we thought nothing of being so cold and heartless.

I remember when I was a schoolboy in Olney, reading about a remote African mountain peak in Earnest Hemingway’s story, The Snows of Kilimanjaro, about China in Pearl Buck’s book, The Good Earth, about tropical islands on the other side of the globe in James Michener’s Tales of the South Pacific, about England, Scotland, Denmark and Italy in Shakespeare’s plays, about Arabia in Lowell Thomas’s books and about Egypt and the Holy Land in the Bible.  In my youth, those places seemed exotic and forever beyond my reach.  I could never imagine then that I would someday visit them all – and more.

I remember attending the First Methodist Church when we lived in Olney.  Growing up, my family had always been Methodists.  When we lived in Centralia, Illinois before moving to Olney, my whole family had been quite active in the church.  My dad was superintendent of the church Sunday School program, and I won several perfect attendance awards.  For some reason, when we moved to Olney, my mother and dad stopped going to church regularly.  Still, they made sure I went to church or at least to Sunday School every week unless I was out of town or had some other good excuse.  Many things were considered sinful at the First Methodist Church of Olney.  One serious sin was going to the movies on Sunday – which gave me much discomfort whenever it was brought up because my dad’s theatres were the object of condemnation.  Of course, drinking alcohol was a sin as was gambling.  I remember being instructed by the church that investing in stocks was sinful because “playing the market” was a form of gambling.  According to church teachers, the great stock market crash of 1929 was punishment from God for those who had engaged in this sinful form of gambling.  While not all music was considered sinful, dancing certainly was.  To help guide the youth away from this instrument of the devil, First Methodist always scheduled a church social for its teens whenever a prom or other major dance was being held at school.  As I recall, few of my Methodist friends attended these alternative events – we were a mighty sinful bunch even at that tender age.   

I remember being taken on a snipe hunt by a group of older boys when I was about 12.  For those not familiar with the famous Illinois snipe, it is a mythical bird that runs along country roads with great speed and even greater reluctance to take wing.  Sort of a prairie equivalent of the southwestern roadrunner of cartoon fame.  When I was growing up in Olney, going on a snipe hunt was a common right of passage for the uninitiated youth into the world of teenage boys. This is how it went – a group of about half a dozen boys go out to a deserted country road at night.  The two young initiates are given large burlap gunnysacks and positioned in the middle of the road, ready to catch and bag the snipe as they are flushed out of the bushes. The older, experienced guys line both sides of the road at a distance and start beating on cans or old metal pots to drive the snipe toward the baggers.  As the baggers run here and there struggling to see their illusive pray in the dark, the beaters keep yelling, “There goes one.”  “Get that one over there.” and “ Can’t you guys catch anything?”  After a while it becomes obvious, even to the most gullible, that they’ve been had.  Then, everyone gets a big laugh out of the whole ridiculous thing and the young guys know they have taken a big step toward becoming teens.  Next time they’ll be dishing it out to someone else. 

I remember the time Earl Parish and I built a still in my basement with a piece of copper tubing and other odd bits of junk we salvaged from here and there.  Our objective was to produce corn mash moonshine according to a receipt and instructions in the 1944 edition of a curious book called “Fortunes in Formulas.”  You may not believe this, but our interests were purely scientific.  You see, Earl was a Mormon and I was still under the powerful sway of an abstinence pledge I had taken at the tender age of  7, never to let strong drink cross my lips.  And a good thing it was for us that we had not planned to partake of our illegal brew.  The elixir that finally came dribbling out of our apparatus was a somewhat thick, greenish fluid with a terrible odor.   Much to our disappointment, it was so low in alcohol content that it wouldn’t even burn.  We also tried, with the same limited success, to raise tomatoes in a basement closet using some noxious hydroponics solution and constant artificial light intended to speed up the growing process.  Although almost 50 years have passed since those early scientific experiments, to date neither Earl nor I have won a Nobel Prize for chemistry.

I remember the German exchange student from Cologne who joined the ERHS class of 1956 for their senior year.  Curiously and incongruously, his name was Joe Egyptien.  The ideal Nordic type with his muscular build, blond good looks, rosy cheeks, charming accent and intellectual prowess, Joe was always surrounded by girls.  He attracted them like a rock-n-roll star – in bevies.  To me he was a god!

I remember the year Ann Clark (voted best looking girl in our class) came down with mononucleosis.  In those days, kids believed that mono, as it was commonly called, was caused by excessive kissing.  Most of the male student body reasoned that in the case of Ann Clark, excessive kissing was  not possible.  You just couldn’t get too much of such a good thing.  I wondered who the lucky guy was who gave her the kissing disease.  We sure did miss seeing Ann while she was home recuperating.

I also remember this about Ann Clark.  When group photos were taken at school, if Ann belonged to that organization or club, she was almost always on the front row and usually in the very center of the picture.  Just thumb through an old Olnean yearbook for 1954-1957 and you’ll see for yourself that what I remember is true. Certainly Ann’s position of prominence decorates those old pictures even today.  But I wonder, was this just happenstance or was the photographer attracted to her?  Were those responsible for composing the shots reacting instinctively to her natural beauty or did Ann just have a need to be the focus of attention?  I don’t really care.  It still makes me happy to see Ann smiling out across the years from those old pictures.

I remember Beverly Barber and her black velvet toreador pants.  Beverly came to Olney in the late winter or early spring of 1955 as a sophomore.  There was something a little mysterious about her.  First of all, in those days it was unusual for a student to arrive in the middle of the school year.  And I don’t remember ever seeing her father or hearing why she and her mother moved to Olney.  My memory is vague on this, but I seem to remember that Bev and her mother moved in with the Eaglesons; I think that the two families were somehow related, but that was not clear either.  The Eagleson’s were very prominent in the community.  They were active in the Catholic Church and Mr. Eagleson owned a Cadillac/Oldsmobile agency.  During the years our family lived in Olney, my dad bought at least two cars that I can remember from the Eagleson dealership including a huge Cadillac limousine.  The Eagleson’s stately old house was in a good residential neighborhood.  Their daughter Janet, a year behind Bev in school, was very attractive, an excellent student and popular enough to be voted a cheerleader her sophomore year at ERHS.  Whatever the circumstances that brought Mrs. Barber and her daughter to Olney, they certainly did not dampen Bev’s spirits.  Janet opened social doors for Bev and she plunged right into life as a teenager at ERHS.  Bev almost immediately became one of the most popular girls in her class.  She had a lively personality that appealed to male and female classmates alike and her taste in clothes was impeccable.  She had a flawless complexion, good bones and a graceful elegance that really set her apart.  All in all, she had a classic beauty that even surpassed the lovely Ann Clark’s physical charms.  Only months after Bev’s arrival at ERHS, she was elected Junior Class Attendant for the Fall Pow Wow festival.  She came; she saw; she concurred!  So what was it about Bev’s black velvet toreador pants that I still remember?  Well, in the spring of 1955, Gus and Mary Sliva produced one of their famous musical productions called “American Album”.  The show included the Habanera scene from Bizet’s “Carmen”.  In it, Sue Jackson as Carmen sang a very passionate song to her toreador lover, played by Bob Wagner.  I was one of a dozen or so extras or as they say in opera, “spear carriers,” populating the stage as part of the scene.  The female bit players were dressed as sultry senoritas and the guys were decked out as bull fighters.  Not having a pair of toreador pants of my own, someone suggested that I borrow a pair from Bev Barber.  This was almost as big a challenge for me as asking a girl for a date, but I finally worked up the nerve and Bev graciously loaned me her black velvet toreador pants.  How, you might wonder, did I manage to get into a pair of girl’s toreador pants.  Well, at the time I probably didn’t weigh much more than 125 pounds and I had almost no butt at all (a physical trait I inherited from my mother).  It was a tight fit but I was able to get into the pants and I can tell you that wearing them was probably the most erotic thing I had experienced up to that point in my life.  Just knowing that I had on a garment that had been worn by the most beautiful girl in town was very stirring.  The feel of the luxurious velvet fabric was exciting too.  And finally, there was the fragrance.  The pants had just a hint of perfume infused with Beverly’s own powerful pheromones that linger in my memory to this day -- almost 50 years later.  I’ve read that some of the strongest most lasting memories are those involving scent.  If I become a little senile as I grow older, I’ll be happy if I can still draw on the memory of that wonderful aroma of youth.    

Tom Gallagher

Class of  ‘57

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

George Roth
Gsroth2@psbnewton.com 

	I don't know about the rest of you but I remember everyone of these except the delivered milk.  But I remember the aluminum bottle caps on the milk containers.  I also remember the first oleo that came in a two pouch container. One had the oleo in it and the other had the yellow food coloring that you added to the oleo to make it look like butter.  Is that really telling my age?   Enjoy everyone!!!!!    
 

Wow ~

Just sit back, listen and enjoy!  These are wonderful.

Remember these???  I remember a lot of these.

Just sit back and listen.  This is wonderful.  Some of you younger family members and friends will not relate to much of this.  But it is delightful.

 

 

http://www.thestatenislandboys.com/U_thrill_me/
 

	

	George Roth




Jim Dale—

jdale@uark.edu
Old Document

   In going through some “stuff” recently I found an old yellowed mailing tube dated Dec. 12, 1925, that was addressed to my dad at 719 E. Main St., Olney. Inside was an official document from the Executive Department, State of Illinois, Springfield, Illinois. It said: “THE GOVERNOR OF ILLINOIS taking particular interest in any movement which has as its object the advancement of human welfare, and having knowledge of the records of the Better Babies Conference recently held under the auspices of Clio Club HEREBY CONFERS THIS CERTIFICATE OF MERIT upon James Lowell Dale who, after application of scientific tests for the purpose of determining mental and physical development, attained a perfection rating of 93.4%.” It was over-stamped in blue with the date 1925, was personally signed by Governor Small, and was embossed with the State Seal. 

   I do not know how the Governor gave me a rating of 93.4% by just looking at me. When I was older my dad told me that I cried when the Governor looked at me and perhaps that was why I did not get a higher rating. 

   This 79-year-old document shows that politicians have been pretty shrewd in dealing with the public for many years. My dad told me that when Governor Small would visit a small town and was in a parade he would ride in an open touring car along with the top local politician. When their car neared a person the local politician would rather quietly and under his breath tell the Governor the name of the individual. When the car reached the person the Governor would then wave and greet the person by their name. The person addressed would be amazed and pleased and wonder how the Governor knew their name. People were considerably more naïve than they are today. 

   I looked on the Internet and found that Governor Len Small later had a bad reputation and was accused of having connections with gangsters, pardoning criminals in exchange for bribes, supposedly took kickbacks of various kinds, etc. Maybe I got a low rating because my dad did not bribe the Governor. 

   I would be interested in hearing if anyone else received a document like mine, and if so, what was your rating? 

Jim Dale  

Class of 1940

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com 

I have been asked by the Reunion Committee of the Class of 1960 to include this announcement in the Olney Memories.

                Class of ’60   45th Reunion

                Labor Day Weekend 2005

Friday, Sept.2        Welcome at: Elks Club Room, 6:00 pm

Saturday, Sept.3    Richland Country club

                                12:00  Lunch on grill

                                 6:00 Pork Loin Cook Out

This card is sent so plans can be made for the above dates.  More

Information to follow at a later date.

Clarence Smith…………..cjsmith@otbnet.com   

Avery McKinney………...avery@amtransport.com

Bobby Hoff………………knbwood@otbnet.com.

==================================================

